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Alan Weber fee increase letter
May 2004

Dear Client:

I am writing to inform you that U.S. Trust is instituting a fee increase in order to maintain the high level of service to which you have become accustomed.
It might surprise you to learn that U.S. Trust has not raised its asset management fees since 1988.  Since then, we have continued to post very competitive investment performance results and maintain our very high standards of service excellence, thanks to investments in technology and staff.
But since 1988, our costs for technology, research, first-rate professionals and administrative support have increased significantly.  To continue to provide our valued clients with the strong intellectual capital, competitive investment performance and responsive service that are our hallmarks, we must increase our fees.  If you compare our new fees with those of other investment and trust companies, you will find that we remain extremely competitive.
If you have not already taken advantage of our Private Banking services, I would like to inform you that as an investment management client, you are entitled to complimentary banking services.  Our bank offers many services that most competitors charge for, including no fees for ATM usage or wire transfers, free checking and on-line banking and bill payment.

We would also like to thank you for being a U.S. Trust client.  Your relationship is very important to us, and we are committed to providing you with the best possible wealth management services.
If you have any questions about the fee increase or would like more information about additional services at U.S. Trust, please feel free to contact me at xxx-xxx-xxxx or your relationship manager.
Sincerely,

Alan J. Weber

